The College of New Jersey

Steering Committee

September 7, 2005

Minutes

Present:       
Stephen Briggs, Christine Cullen, Diane Gruenberg, Beverly Kalinowski, Steve Klug, John Landreau, Christie Pirro, Arlene Radonsky, 

Guests:       
Ellie Fogarty, Nancy Freudenthal
I. Election of Co-Chair
Under the new governance document, the Steering Committee has two co-chairs:  the Provost (or designee) and an elected member.  The role of the elected co-chair was discussed.   Nominations for co-chair should be sent to Ellie Fogarty (fogarty@tcnj.edu )

II. Update on Planning Councils
Stephen Briggs reviewed the function of the Planning Councils which, under the provisions of the new governance document, are now a part of the governance process.  Briggs also compared the different functions that are carried out by the Task Forces the president appoints annually.

III. Action Items
A. Mission Statement on Advising:  A statement was drafted last year by the Committee on Academic Programs.  It was agreed that this statement would be sent to the new Advising and Student Support Planning Council to take into consideration as they develop their charge.  
B. Departmental Planning and Assessment:  The Faculty Senate has developed a document on Department/Program Strategic Planning.  Copies were distributed to committee members to review prior to the next meeting when they should determine appropriate action (i.e., which standing committee(s) should receive this document and what their charge should be).  
C. Issues Relating to Faculty Promotions:  When the Committee on Faculty Affairs recommended a new Promotions Document last year, their cover letter identified three items that still need additional consideration:  1) external review policy; 2) use of grade distributions; 3) disciplinary standards.  Copies of that cover letter were distributed to committee members to review prior to the next meeting when they should determine appropriate actions that need to be taken through governance.

D. Review of SOSA Policies:  The School of Business has raised issues about the allocation of SOSA funding.  A charge for the Committee on Faculty Affairs, which had recommended recent SOSA policies, will be drafted for review at the next Steering Committee meeting

IV. Action/Discussion Item:  Planning for governance orientation (date and format).
